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Army Corps posts Public Notice regarding Land Transfer of 
Wilmington Harbor North Disposal Area to State of Delaware 
 
PHILADELPHIA (March 22, 2023) – The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Philadelphia District 
has posted a draft Environmental Assessment (EA) for the Land Transfer of the Wilmington 
Harbor North Disposal Area to the State of Delaware.  
 
This EA evaluates the impacts associated with the Proposed Action of transferring a confined 
disposal facility (CDF) from the USACE to the Diamond State Port Corporation (DSPC), on 
behalf of the State of Delaware. 
 
The Proposed Action includes the conveyance of approximately 172 acres of property from the 
USACE to the DSPC. This Property was identified as excess property due to economic 
infeasibility for USACE and therefore slated for conveyance to the State of Delaware in WRDA 
2020, Section 356(d). Under this Proposed Action, no in-water work would take place. The 
Property would continue to be used as a CDF under DSPC ownership, and activities 
consistent with use of the Property as a dredge material disposal site would continue to occur. 

 
Public and agency comments are requested by April 21, 2023. The draft Environmental 
Assessment and appendices are available at:  
https://www.nap.usace.army.mil/Missions/Civil-Works/Public-Notices-Reports/ 
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